

October 2016

President's Letter

Thanks to all the neighbors who came out to join us at our evening at AL Burruss to talk about how we might help volunteer at the school. Katie Waters and Principal Julie King presented a list of ways that our neighborhood can assist the school. A wide range of volunteer opportunities has been identified, including helping in the Media Center, reading to students, helping students with math facts, painting bookcases, watering plants in the school, cleaning the aquarium, landscaping and outside maintenance, and lots of others things (as simple as collecting box tops for education). If you are interested in helping Katie with this collaborative project or finding ways to help, please reach out to Katie at katiewaters4ut@gmail.com.

Several residents joined the Board at the September meeting to discuss issues regarding the pool. Most of the discussion revolved around providing more hours for pool use during the summer by opening the pool earlier in the day. The swim team uses the pool in the morning through most of June, so opening early is not considered an option during that time frame. The Board will consider the possibility of opening the pool earlier in the day after swim team is done. We were able to keep the pool open for some weekday hours after the start of school this season, but the ability to provide those hours in the late summer depends on our ability to secure a lifeguard, many of whom head to college or high school and are not available to work days after school starts. The Board is committed to continue to provide a quality level of facilities and access to those facilities for all the Lee's Crossing residents.

Please mark your calendars for Sunday, October 9 from 2:00PM – 4:00PM for a bicycle safety seminar that will be provided by Lee's Crossing resident Lori Walker who is a USAC Level 1 cycling coach. The seminar will be available to Lee's Crossing bicycle riders between the age of 5 and 14. Skills that will be worked on include how to ride in the street safely, how to take care of your equipment, how to ride a straight line, observing the traffic signs, avoiding obstacles, using hand signals, and others.

Joe Fenton

Around the Neighborhood



Please join us on Sunday, October 9 from 2:00PM – 4:00PM for a bicycle safety seminar that will be provided by Lee's Crossing resident Lori Walker, who is a USAC Level 1 cycling coach. The seminar will be available to Lee's Crossing bicycle riders between the age of 5 and 14. Skills that will be worked on include how to ride in the street safely, how to take care of your equipment, how to ride a straight line, observing the traffic signs, avoiding obstacles, using hand signals, and others.



Clubhouse Rentals

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is **\$75**. In addition, a rental deposit of **\$250** is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

New Newsletter Editor

Effective with the November newsletter, Gary Baker will take over as editor. Please forward any information for future newsletters to him at gjbaker1@comcast.net.



Family fun event!

Sunday, October 16
4 to 7 pm
Red White and Blues Band
Join the fun outdoors in the
clubhouse parking lot





<u>Serving</u>

German Brats, hot dogs

Sauerkraut

Pretzels

German Potato Salad

Selection of German beers

Lemonade, cookies and more!

Kids games, crafts, bean bag toss, corn hole game Come and meet your neighbors and enjoy our family fun! Watch out...Pokeman may be nearby!

PLEASE JOIN US FOR LADIES WINE AND CHEESE SOCIAL

Thursday October 6 @ Clubhouse 7:30pm to 9:30 pm

All neighborhood ladies welcome!

RSVP to rrshunter@hotmail.com or (770) 425-4186





Upcoming Neighborhood Events - Mark Your Calendars

October 6 – Ladies' Wine and Cheese Party – see flyer in this newsletter for details

October 16 - Family friendly Octoberfest - *Red, White, and Blue* Band of Woodstock will be returning - German foods and fun. See flyer in this newsletter for more information.

December 4 - Cookie and Beer Swap

More information for each event will come as the events get closer.

Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	770-429-9264
James Belrose	Lees Trace	770-794-9897
Melissa Drehs	Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Brenda Fairbanks	Trailwood Lane	678-290-4810
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	770-427-9900
Cecilia E. White	Trailwood Lane	678-922-1933

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to <u>leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com</u>.

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used for the ads listed below. Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact information and state how long you wish the article to run. **All submissions will run ONE MONTH unless otherwise requested.**

No Submissions this month.

Around Town Calendar of Events – October

Day	Event	
1	Make a Wish Walk/Run	
1, 2, 8, 9, 15, 16, 22, 23, 29, 30	Marietta Farmers' Market	
1, 8, 15, 22, 29	Marietta Food Tours	
1, 8, 15, 22, 29	Ghosts & Grieving Walking Tour	
7	Marietta Square Art Walk	
8, 9	Marietta Chalktoberfest	
8, 22	Marietta Square Artisan Market	
15	Marietta Harvest Festival	
29	Trick or Treat on the Square	

These are **just a few** of the opportunities on the calendar this month – October is packed! For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website by clicking on the link below:

http://www.mariettacalendar.com/?ai1ec=action~month|exact_date~1475294400|request_format~html.

.....

Neighborhood Business Spotlight

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else's - business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact information. Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space. Send your information to leescrossing@mariettaga@gmail.com. Note: Please keep descriptions to ONE SHORT paragraph in WORD format. Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not be published. NO SUCCESSIVE MONTHS.

Business Spotlight:

I Recommend:

Betty Foley would like to recommend **Carlos Calaj Cleaning** for your home. "Carlos and his wife, Shirlene, always arrive on time and do a very good job cleaning my house. They currently clean homes of 3 other families in Lee's Crossing and expressed interest in cleaning a few more homes in the neighborhood." Carlos can be reached at: 678-294-3332 or 678-294-1181. calajjpr@gmail.com.

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the November Newsletter is October 28. <u>Any submissions</u> <u>after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Board Members

Joe Fenton, President 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	Melissa Drehs 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Walt Walker, Director 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep dfwaldrep@gmail.com	770-514-0821

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com